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Decision Log CAP 1616: Airspace Change 

• The Sponsor has carried out three consultations for this ACP. The first ran 18th March to 26th June 2017. The second ran 21st 
December 2018 to 21st March 2019 and the third ran 18th February to 13th May 2021. The ‘first consultation’ was arguably not a 
consultation as currently understood, it was engagement (see email here). However, the email states that they responded to 
feedback from ‘the CAA and pilots’ and as a result they altered the procedure design. The Sponsor was given leave by the DfT 
(published letter) to remain on CAP725 assessed in accordance with ANG2014.  

• Chronology - A Statement of Need (SoN) was submitted to the CAA 14 July 2016. This resulted in a Framework Briefing 26 
October 2016. The Sponsor submitted an ACP to the CAA in October 2019; however, it was not published as the Sponsor chose to 
address some design concerns in response to ongoing engagement. The first formal ACP was submitted and published 19 August 
2021. The Sponsors second submission of their ACP was uploaded to the CAA website 11th November 2021. ACP Paused 
17/12/21 following the request for further clarification questions to be answered (this related to traffic figures and general 
inconsistencies). DfT/CAA Facilitation Team workshop agreed to be held virtually in Jan 22. Email sent 17th Jan 22, following an 
agreement by the Sponsor to publish some safety documentation in order to support their safety arguments and engage with 
Stakeholders. Following clarification questions, the Sponsor chose to update their submission with an amended ACP and associated 
documents (safety case and pilot brief), which was uploaded to the CAA website 21st February 2022 (un-paused), followed by a 28 
day feed-back window. A Traffic Study was provided by the Sponsor (28 Feb 22), which was referenced in the Consultation Report. 
The facilitation team held the workshop 31 Mar 22. IFP questions and obstacle surveys took place July/August 22, with the flight 
validations being planned when complete, however, there was an issue in procuring the Garmin device required to complete the 
validation for these procedures. 13 Sep 22, Addendum document submitted explaining why the CAT D procedures have been 
removed from the ACP. 23 Sep 22, DSA officially announced closure. The Garmin GNSS device was delivered 31 Oct 22.  

• The IAPs were updated and CAT D procedures were removed by the Sponsor (Jul 22). The CAT A, B, C procedures are now all 
following the same procedure track, which also reduces a HF risk of confusing the procedures.  

• Minded-to (SoS) / draft decision (if applicable) – N/A 
• 3 July 22 - Sponsor informed us of an issue with procuring a Garmin ‘chip’ which is necessary to flight validate the procedures, 

as result of this, there may be up to a 12-week delay.   
• Final Survey (CAP1731) agreed to take place 25 Jul 22.  
• Email sent to sponsors consultant (7 Oct 22) asking that they address the safety case which references a FIS from EGCN as a 

mitigation to a MAC while positioning for the procedures. This resulted in phone call from the owner of LEA, expressing their 
frustration. I asked that an email was sent. Man AR was verbally briefed. 

• 13 Oct 22 – v5.7 of the LEA Safety case was submitted, it simply removed all references to DSA and did not provide any rationale 
for the reduction in risk by receiving a FIS from DSA being addressed.  

• 21 Oct 22 – ongoing CAA discussions have produced a COA for LEA in order to mitigate the risk of DSA closing. 
• 6 Nov 22 – Email from Sponsor, explaining some concerns with amending the RWY06 procedure in light of DSA closing. It was 

made clear to the sponsor, that a flight validation was required for either procedure (amended or not amended) and that the 
amended version, despite incurring an additional cost in terms of procedure design, should be safer due to be being compliant with 
best deign practices under PANSOPs. The uncertainty around the closure of DSA has caused the issues stated by the Sponsor, 


















